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Statement of the Indigenous Caucus

Thank you Mr. Chairman,

The Indigenous Caucus is pleased to see the IGC will amend the rules of the VF to include the participation of Indigenous Peoples in the upcoming IWGs.  Of course, the Indigenous Caucus is very concerned about the lack of a funding mechanism for the first IWG now scheduled for July 2010, which is before the changes to the VF will be in effect.  In addition, we understand that contributions to the VF are lacking, and strongly encourage states to make contributions to enable the participation of Indigenous peoples in these very critical processes.

 We request the Parties to consider alternative funding mechanisms for the first IWG.  In any process, we remind you that it is important for Indigenous peoples to select our own representatives and to ensure gender and regionally-balanced representation. 

We understand that a state must support text submitted by observers in order to remain under consideration, however, we request that parties insure that all comments and written submissions by Indigenous Peoples are reflected in the official documents and the drafting sessions at least once for consideration by all Parties.  

Finally, we request prompt and timely notification from the Secretariat of any deadlines in order to give Indigenous peoples ample time for submitting their applications for funding and to make other arrangements for their participation.

Thank you Mr. Chair.

